
Pleasant View R-VI School Board 
Regular Meeting 

Tuesday, February 14, 2023 
6:01 P.M. 

 

A regular session board meeting of the Pleasant View R-VI School was held on Tuesday, 
February 14, 2023, in the school cafeteria.  Board members present were Vice President 
Damien Little, Treasurer Jack Bethards, and members Ben Thomas, Jennifer Belvel, and Tim 
Miller.    Superintendent Rebecca Steinhoff was also present.   
 
The regular session board meeting was called to order by Vice President Damien Little at 6:01 
p.m. 
 
Consent Items: (agenda, minutes, financial statement and bills) 
Motion to approve the consent items was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Tim Miller. 
Motion carried 5-0.   
 
Open Forum: 
     Public Comments:   None.  
     Employee Comments:  
 First grade teacher, Mrs. Lindsey Bond, gave an update on her classroom this year.   
            
Old Business: 
 A.  An update on school improvements was given.  Discussion was held on replacing the 
carpet in the 3/4/5 wing this summer with an epoxy coating, staining concrete or tiles.   
 B.  A motion was made by Jennifer Belvel and seconded by Tim Miller to approve a 
donation of a beef animal from Thomas Farms.  Motion carried 4-0-1 with Ben Thomas 
abstaining.   
 C.  A second reading of MSBA policy 2022B was done.   
 
New Business: 

A.  Discussion was held on the school’s new CSIP plan with no action taken.  Any 
necessary changes will be made soon with it to be adopted at the March meeting.    
B.  A motion was made by Tim Miller and seconded by Jennifer Belvel to approve a 
contract with BTC Bank to utilize its Mascot Debit Card Program.  Motion carried 5-0.   
C.  A gifted program was discussed with no action taken.     
D.  A motion was made by Tim Miller and seconded by Jack Bethards to approve 1st & 2nd 
grade to go to LegoLand and Sea Life in Kansas City on May 5th as well as a the 8th Grade 
Legacy Trip to Minneapolis, Minnesota May 8th through 10th.  The students will visit Mall 
of America and Target Field.  Motion carried 5-0.   
  
 



 
Superintendent’s Report: 

 
A.  Julianna Mullins and Lilly Ferguson placed first and second in the Grundy County 
Spelling Bee with  both girls to advance to regionals in St. Joseph, Missouri on March 4th.   
B.  Future Dates of Importance:   
  A.  2/16 -4th-6th BB Game Chula @ PV  
  B.  2/17- Early Out PD   
  C.  2/17- 5th- 8th Grade Dance 6-8 pm  
  D.  2/21- 4th -6th BB Game BHS @ PV 
  E.  2/23- 4th – 6th BB Game Laredo @ PV  
  F.  2/24- 5th – 8th Grade iReady Award to Great Wolf Lodge in Kansas City.  
  G.  2/28-3/3- Grundy R-V 4th- 6th Basketball Tournament 
  H.  3/6 – 4th -6th BB Game PV @ Jamesport 

I.   3/11- Pleasant View Extravaganza (Silent/Live Auction and Dodgeball 
Tournament) 

  J.  3/14- Board Meeting 6:00   
 
Motion to move to closed session was made at 6:40 p.m. by Tim Miller and seconded by Ben 
Thomas.  Motion carried 5-0. 

 
Motion to adjourn was made by Tim Miller and seconded by Ben Thomas.  Motion carried 5-0.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m.  
    
                                                                                                                                                                  

 
                           

 
 
 
 
 
 


